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President’s Message 
    March is one of my favorite months 
of the year for our chapter. We are able 
to present the scholarships to the 
ROTC and JROTC cadets on March 
23 at the Ft Sam golf course.  

    This year we will present 30 schol-
arships valuing $1,000 each. This is 
made possible by so many of our 
members’ generous financial contribu-
tions and time volunteering to support 
our efforts. I thank you and hope to see 
you then.  

    This effort falls under the umbrella 
of our 501c3 Educational Foundation. 
We established this several years ago 
to afford these efforts the benefits, etc. 
of the IRS tax code for non-profits. We 
initially focused on the scholarships. 
We are now branching out with other 
opportunities to assist the ROTC units 
through their multi-unit and leadership 
development programs. 

    The first opportunity that we will 
have will be a competition of Air 
Force ROTC on Saturday, March 25. 

Inside This Edition: 
Pg   2 Chapter Notices 
Pg   3 SBP Open Season 
Pg   4 Membership Memos 
Pg   5 Soldiers’ Angels 
Pg   6 Transition Tips 
Pg   7 Speaker Bio 
Pg   8  Corporate Partners 
Pg   9 Happy Birthday! 
Pg 10 Chapter Events RSVP Slips 

UT Austin AFROTC is holding the 
Texas Games from 9 to 3 at the UT 
Whitaker Sports Complex with teams 
from seven programs. The competing 
universities are UT Austin, Angelo 
State University, University of Hou-
ston, Baylor, UT San Antonio, Texas 
Tech and Texas Christian University 
(TCU).  

    We are still working out the details 
from the planners as well as how our 
chapter can support. However, it’s 

time for y’all to put this on your calen-
dar. Did you attend one of these 
schools? Were you ROTC? Look for 
details in the next few weeks as plans 
are firmed up. We will keep you post-
ed. My hope is that we will have a 
great MOAA contingent supporting 
the cadets as they compete in the 
games. Let’s see who gets the trophy!            

         Kitty      

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers, LtCol USAF 
(Ret), SPHR, SHRM-SCP 

Presentation of $9,634.54 check to the USO Warrior & Family Support Center 
on Ft Sam Houston at the February happy hour, a portion of the proceeds from 
our 2022 Golf Tournament. 

Pictured L-R: Deb Humphries, Board Member of Donegan Burns Foundation,  
tournament title sponsor; Stephen Rohrbough, tournament co-chair; Heather 
Krauss, Exec Director USO San Antonio; and Kitty Meyers, chapter president. 
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 Notices  

Lt Col Virginia Alloway, USAF (Ret) 
Col Edd Barnes, USAF (Ret) 

Col David Brooks, USAF (Ret) 
Col Jack Bujalski, USAF (Ret) 

COL Shane Cuellar USA 
COL Kathryn Deuster, USA (Ret) 

Juanita Felder 
LTC Earl Gilley USA (Ret) 

Maj Daniel Haley, USAF (ret) 
COL Leon Holland, USA (Ret) 

LTC Raymond Isaia, USAF (Ret) 
Catherine Key 

LTC Walter Meyer, USA (Ret) 
LTC Jerry Nicks, USA (Ret) 

LTC Robert Pollock, USA (Ret) 
Col David Shacklett, USAF (Ret) 
Col Edward Sheeran, USAF (Ret) 
Lt Col Randy Smith, USAF (Ret) 
LTC Ch James Taylor, USA (Ret) 
Col George Tracy, Jr, USAF (Ret) 
Col Marc Van Wert, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col David Walker, USAF (Ret) 
MAJ Josh Welch, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Bob Williams, USAF (Ret) 
LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, USA 

(Ret) 
CAPT John Woody, USNR (Ret) 

Brig Gen David Young, III, USAF 
(Ret) 

Thank You 
to each listed below who have 

donated a little (or a lot!) to 
the Educational Foundation, and/or 

Chapter Operations. 
We really appreciate it—and every 

dollar helps! 

Upcoming Events 
MARCH 

  2 Staff Meeting 10am 

12 Daylight Savings  

17 St Patrick’s Day 

23 Scholarship Awards Luncheon with 
Brig Gen Guy Walsh 

29 National Vietnam War Veterans 
Day 

 
APRIL 

  6 Staff Meeting 10am 

13 Chapter Luncheon with Dr Jill 
Palmer of Endeavors Veteran 
Wellness Center 

      TAPS 
We have received infor-
mation that the following 
members have passed 

away.  We wish to convey our sincere 
condolences to their family and loved 
ones: 

MAJ Elizabeth Morehead USA (Ret) 
date unknown 

Col Derwin Bohne, Sr USAF (Ret) 
10/23/20 

Col Steve Senia, USAF (Ret) 

07/14/22 

Mission & Vision 
Vision: To be the primary advocate for 

the military community 
Mission: 

° Provide information, support and 
social engagement to members; 

° Offer programs and services for the 
common good of the military commu-
nity; 

° Support MOAA at the national, state 
and local levels with a powerful 
voice. 

Legislative 
Advocacy Quorum 

    As a MOAA member, please sign 
up for the Advocacy Quorum Program 
at  moaa.quorum.us .  

    By doing this, your advocacy will 
be properly recognized as representing 
the Alamo Chapter, assist national 
MOAA in tracking who is advocating, 
and contribute to the Chapter’s annual 
Levels of Excellence awards. 

  Bills related to the military benefits 
that were introduced in the 117th Con-
gress will now have to be reintroduced 
with the 118th, and the new quorum 
program will make it very easy for you 
to advocate at the federal level. 

 

Note: Your participation is important 
to us as a chapter as we are graded by 
MOAA national on how many mem-
bers are signed up as part of the Lev-
els of Excellence annual award.  
Please help us retain our Five Star 
accreditation! 

NEVER STOP SERVING! 

 

WE NEED YOU  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TO VOLUNTEER 
for positions on your Chapter 

leadership team 
(Member spouses also welcome!) 

 

Current Needs: 

1) ACEF & Chapter Board Mem-
bers 

2) Membership Cmte Members 

3) Marketing & Development 
Cmte Members 

4) Historian 

5) Photographer 

6) Legislative Cmte Members 

 

Position descriptions can be found on 
the chapter website under the re-

sources tab. 

www.alamomoaa.org 
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Upgrade Your MOAA Membership 

    Congress provided for a Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) 
Open Season in the 2023 National Defense Authorization 
Act (NDAA). The SBP Open Season began on December 
23, 2022 and ends on January 1, 2024. 
 
    As part of the SBP Open Season, eligible members and 
former members who are currently enrolled in either SBP or 
RCSBP may choose to permanently discontinue their SBP 
coverage. 
 
    Previously paid premiums will NOT be refunded. For 
Reserve Component Retirees: If you previously elected re-
serve component coverage and are already receiving retired 
pay, the Reserve Component Premium deductions (for the 
coverage already provided to you while you awaited the 
requisite age of entitlement to retired pay), sometimes re-
ferred to as "add-on" cost, will continue. Reserve Compo-
nent Premium deductions generally continue until your re-
tired pay has been reduced for a total of 360 months, or un-
til the death of the RCSBP beneficiary. 
 
    The law generally requires that any currently covered 
spouse, former spouse or child aged 18-22 must concur un-
der the 2023 NDAA Open Season. The covered party's sig-
nature must either be notarized or witnessed by an SBP 
counselor. Discontinuance requests will not be considered 
valid without these signatures. 
 
What you need to do: 
Before submitting a request to discontinue SBP coverage, 
we recommend you and your adult beneficiaries review the 
DFAS webpage on the advantages and disadvantages of the 
Plan at https://www.dfas.mil/sbpadvantages. 
 
The SBP Open Season 2023 Discontinuance Form - Provi-
sional is available for download from the DFAS SBP Open 
Season special focus webpage at https://www.dfas.mil/
sbpopenseason23. Once downloaded, fill out the form, sign 
and date, and ensure all adult covered beneficiaries have 
their signature signed, dated and notarized or witnessed by 
an SBP counselor. 
 
Completed and signed forms can be submitted either by 
uploading through our askDFAS online upload tool, via fax 
or through the mail. Specific instructions are on the 2023 
SBP Open Season special focus webpage. 
 
If you have questions: 
Please see the information and FAQs on our special focus 
webpage: https://www.dfas.mil/sbpopenseason23. 
 
It is important to note, any valid request to discontinue cov-
erage generally cannot be reversed - you will not be al-
lowed to reenroll in the Plan once you submit the Discon-
tinuation Form. 
 
                                           DFAS Retired and Annuitant Pay 

Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) 
Enhance your Basic MOAA national membership benefits 
by upgrading to Premium or Life member. Your Premium 
or Life membership also supports your local chapter's ob-
jectives by providing a stipend.  

A Premium MOAA National Membership provides the 
following additional benefits: 

ā  Résumé Critiques 

ā  LinkedIn Profile Reviews 

ā  Interview Prep 

ā  Financial Education 

ā  Military Benefits Education 

ā  Advocacy & Legislative Insights 

ā  Member Books & Guides 

ā  Scholarships, Interest-Free Loans & Grants 

ā  Discounts on Products & Travel 

ā  Subscription to MILITARY OFFICER Magazine 

 
A Life MOAA National Membership gives you a 
lifetime investment for yourself and your loved 
ones. Plus, you’ll have access to exclusive privileg-
es and benefits: 

(Continued on Page  7) 
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BG Rodney Wolfe, USA (Ret) 

Brig Gen David Young, III, USAF 
(Ret) 

COL Wallace Baze, USA (ret) 

CAPT Charles Belcher, USN (Ret) 

COL Wayne Boyd, USA (Ret) 

Col David Brooks, USAF (Ret) 

Col Kevin Brown, USAF (Ret) 

Col John Clatanoff, USAF (Ret) 

COL Bruce Creller, USA (Ret) 

COL Shane Cuellar USA 

Col Margaret Curry, USAF (Ret) 

Col Jonathan Duncan, USAF (Ret) 

Col David Enos, USAF (Ret) 

Col George Gagnon, USAF (Ret) 

Col Ron Hannan, USAF (Ret) 

COL Leon Holland, USA (Ret) 

COL Lyle Jackson, USA (Ret) 

Col Michael Boots Miller USAF (Ret) 

COL Norbert Picha, USA (Ret) 

Col David Shacklett, USAF (Ret) 

Col Edward Sheeran, USAF (Ret) 

Col Dennis Shumaker, USAF (Ret) 

Col Lisa Skopal, USAF (Ret) 

Col Dale Vande Hey, USAF (Ret) 

Col Marc Van Wert, USAF (Ret) 

COL Steven Woods USA (Ret) 

CAPT John Woody, USNR (Ret) 

Lt Col Paul Amrhein, USAF (Ret) 

CDR Steven Bergeron, USCG (Ret) 

Lt Col Carla Clatanoff, USAF (Ret) 

LTC John Corby, USA (Ret) 

LTC Martha Dingey, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Paula Haley, USAF (Ret) 

CDR Thomas Hoskins, USN (Ret) 

LTC Raymond Isaia, USAF (Ret) 

      Membership Memos 
THANK YOU Renewing Members: 

LTC Ronnye Kettler, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Roy Mackrell, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Walter Meyer, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Keith Mirrer, USAF (Ret)\ 

Lt Col Porfirio Munoz, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Charles Nowlin, USA (Ret) 

LTC Robert Pollock, USA (Ret) 

LTC Alfred Silva, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Randy Smith, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Gerald Swinarsky, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Ch James Taylor, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col David Walker, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col James Whitener, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Bob Williams, USAF (Ret) 

LCDR Karen Overall, USN (Ret) 

Maj Joyce Habina, USAF (Ret) 

MAJ Josh Welch, USA (Ret) 

Carol Cain 

Celeste Cook 

Araceli Davis 

Ann Furlow 

Barbara Horvath 

Seiko Munger 

Constance Oliver 

Lolly Orlowski 

Helga Parks 

Dian Sherrod 

Sheila Wilson 

Membership Stats 

Active Duty 79 
Former Military 34 

Friends of the Chapter  6 
Retired 609 

Surviving Spouse 130 
Total 858 

WELCOME  
New Members 

Maj Gen Howard Stendahl, USAF 
(Ret) 

Col Brian Afflerbaugh, USAF (Ret) 

Col Edward Brewer, USAF  

Col Dale Hollrah, USAF (Ret) 

COL Douglas Hurst, USA (Ret) 

Col Corinne McNamee, USAF (Ret) 

Col Bill Smith, USAF (Ret) 

COL Paul Struck, USA (Ret) 

COL Carmine Taglieri, USA (Ret) 

CAPT Keith Townsend, ARNG (Ret) 

COL Wesley Weiner, USA (Ret) 

LTC Karl Devlin, USA (Ret) 

Lt Col Michael Curtis, USAF (Ret) 

LTC Jessica Dunn, USA (Ret) 

LTC Paul Ireland, USA 

Lt Col Frances Jacobs, USAF (Ret) 

Lt Col Michael Parrish, USAF (Ret) 

Maj Ryan Hennessey, USMC 

MAJ Elizabeth Ramirez, ARNG 

MAJ Joseph Sher, USAR 

Maj Carol Vergara-Duron, USAF (Ret) 

CPT Charles Hobbs, USAR (Fmr) 

Capt Duane Preiss, USMC (Ret) 

Capt Daniel Salazar, USMC (Ret) 

CPT Bill Zarwolo, USA 

1LT Aleksey Aleshintsev, USA (Fmr) 

2LT Devontay Breedlove, USA 

2LT Ashlin Jimenez, USA 

2LT Isabel Price, USA 

WO1 Luis Colon Basco, USA 

WO1 Julia Jost, USAR 

WO1 Axel Nieves, USA 

WO1 Edwin Rivera De Jesus, USAR 

Edward Cabrera, USA 

Paula McIntosh 

Greg Morton, USA 

Shimeyka Olivares 

Charlene Reese 
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Providing Monthly Food Assistance 
For San Antonio Veterans 

    Veterans in need of food support can register to get ap-
proximately 75 lbs. of groceries at no cost. Volunteers are 
always needed to package and hand out the food.  Veterans 
must register ahead of time to receive support. 

    To register for the upcoming San Antonio Veteran Food 
Assistance event, go to www.soldiersangels.org/San-
Antonio 

This event occurs on the third Thursday of every month: 

March 16, April 20, May 18, June 15, July 20, August 17, 
September 21, October 19, November 16, December 21. 

Location: Cowboys Dancehall, 3030 NE Interstate 410 
Loop, San Antonio, TX 78218 

To register for future events or inquire about volunteering 
or sponsoring, please email: Jana Evans at 

jevans@soldiersangels.org 
 

This food pantry event is a drive-through and will follow all lo-
cal and CDC guidelines to provide the safest possible environ-

ment for veterans and volunteers. Veterans do not need to get out 
of the car. Masks are required at all times by everyone on site. 

Soldiers’ Angels  WANTED! 
  Active Duty or Retired 

Job Seekers 
If you would like to be added to the regular 

email blast that lists job opportunities in San 
Antonio and Texas please contact David Pat-
rick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas  

dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
 

If you are an area employer who is interested 
in hiring career transitioning officers or their 
spouses or if you are a MOAA member inter-
ested in helping a career transitioning officer 

or spouse as a San Antonio Networker,   
 or if you are a MOAA-AC member Job 

Seeker, please contact  

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret) 
Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at  

kamconsulthr@gmail.com   
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Membership Application/Renewal 

Join/Renew - $25 Annual Fee  

Name______________________________________ 

Branch of Service ___________    Rank __________ 
 
[ ] Active [ ] Retired [ ] Former   [ ] Reserve
[ ] National Guard  [ ] Spouse of Eligible Officer  
[ ] Friend of the Chapter 

Email Address _______________________________ 

___________________________________________ 

(Please provide a personal email without a “.mil” domain, if available.) 

Address_____________________________________ 

___________________________________________  

City _______________________________ 

State ____ Zip ________   

Phone Number ______________________________  

Date of Birth________________________________  

Spouse Name _______________________________  

Spouse/Alternate Email Address 
_________________________________________ 

Method of Payment 

[ ] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) 

[ ] Credit Card    Charge my card $____________ 

Card number_____________________________________ 

________________________________________________ 

Expiration date__________________ CVV____________ 

Zip code where CC Statement is mailed: ______________ 

Signature _______________________________________ 

 
[ ] YES—I would like to help the Alamo Chapter 
as a volunteer - email me details 
Mail to:          MOAA Alamo Chapter TX16 

P.O. Box 340497  Ft. Sam Houston, TX 78234 

Referred By: _____________________________ 

Transition Tips 
Life After DOS 

    I attended a very remarkable event this morning. The 
“Got Your 6 Summit” was put together by the United Way 
of San Antonio and the Bob Woodruff Foundation at the 
Grand Hyatt downtown. This sold out crowd of 300 got 
together to discuss the various concerns impacting military 
families both in uniform and post. There were remarkable 
and very frank discussions about the concerns that military 
families face and the efforts that the community is doing to 
address those concerns. 

    As always, some of the sidebar conversations were deep-
er dives into issues. Once such conversation that I partici-
pated in was about the often-traumatic shock that comes 
regarding issues and details that are not necessarily related 
to finding a job. In the military, you have the health care 
and other services provided to you, pretty much in toto. 
Once you are no longer on the government dime, you now 
have to navigate finding doctors, dentists, and setting up so 
many of the basics to living that were taken care of before 
you walked out that gate.  

    Programs like TAP for the active duty and TAP TOO for 
the spouses are designed to assist with details. Some hit the 
mark and some don’t. I talked to one transitioning military 
member. After a discussion about employment expecta-
tions and my pointed, pragmatic, reality-based responses, 
his reply was “Why didn’t they tell me this in TAP?”.  

    My recommendation to y’all is to do your homework. 
Start at least a year out. Dr. Chaunte Hall, CEO of Centuri-
on Military Alliance, refers to this as “positionality.” Her 
first question is whether you are ready to get out. Make 
sure that you can financially afford the transition. Explore 
the expenses required. Provide a cushion for unexpected 
expenses because they will pop up. If you have the oppor-
tunity to attend one of her CMA events, I highly recom-
mend that you take advantage. You will get a wealth of 
information that will assist you. Check out 
www.cmawarrior.org for more information.  

    The wonderful thing about the San Antonio community 
is the collaboration that goes on daily to assist transition-
ing. Whether spouse, active-duty, veteran, retired, Guard, 
reserve …, there are resources out there to assist you. Don’t 
be shy about asking. 

    Best wishes on your next journey. 
Kitty      

Kathryn “Kitty” Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
SPHR, SHRM-SCP 

Chapter Transition Liaison Officer 
 

Previously published Transition Tips can be found at 
www.alamomoaa.org under the Transition Services tab. 
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Martin Aviation Museum and Aero-
space Education Center. Advisor to 
National Guard Freestate Youth Chal-
lenge program and Maryland Civil Air 
Patrol. 

    Specialties: National Guard and Re-
serve Joint capabilities and authorities. 
Crisis management (State and Federal 
level operations), . Technical advisor 
for military systems and hardware, 
International Relations and Strategic 
Studies, Homeland Defense, Critical 
Infrastructure Protection, Joint military 
operations, Strategic Planning, Inter-
agency coordination, Title 10/Title 32 
Command and Control.  

    General Walsh will be our speaker 
at the upcoming Scholarship Awards 
luncheon at the Ft Sam Golf Club on 
Thursday, March 23rd. 

    See back page for RSVP slip and 
details. 

Upgrade MOAA Membership 
(Continued from Page 3) 
 

1) Lifelong Recognition. 

As a LIFE Member, you'll en-
joy recognition as an ardent 
supporter of MOAA's legisla-
tive priorities. 

 
2) Protection for Your Spouse. 

LIFE Member privileges automati-
cally transfer to your spouse after 
your death at no extra cost. Guar-
anteed! It's an easy way to ensure 
your spouse has help sorting 
through your military benefits. 

3) Financial Security. 

With one financial transaction, you 
can pay for a lifetime of valuable 
benefits and avoid future annual 
dues increases.  MOAA will give 
you full credit for the unused por-
tion of any current annual dues. 

 

  Speaker Bio - Brig Gen Guy Walsh 
    Former Strategist 
with United States 
Cyber Command, Gen-
eral Walsh is the 
Founding Executive 

Director of the National Security Col-
laboration Center, located at The Uni-
versity of Texas San Antonio (UTSA). 

    Over 20 years of executive level 
management in national defense and 
Domestic Operations (DOMOPS) in-
cluding Cyber, counter-insurgency and 
disaster relief leadership roles. Innova-
tive and motivational leader of com-
plex organizations including Com-
mander, 175th Wing, Maryland Air 
National Guard and Commander, 451st 
Air Expeditionary Wing, Kandahar, 
Afghanistan. Managed Title 10/32 
forces, civil service, state employees 
and DoD contract personnel. Com-
mand pilot with 4,500 flying hours in 
numerous military aircraft. 

    Technical Advisor for Glenn L. 
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MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS 

Abby Consulting 
Website Design 

http://www.abbyconsulting.com/ 
210-490-6513  

American Armed Forces 
Mutual Aid Association 

AAFMAA 
Wealth Management & Trust 

https://www.aafmaatrust.com/ 
210-383-3225 

Army Residence Community 
Retirement Living 

https://armyresidence.com/ 
210-646-5300  

Assistance League 
of San Antonio 

Community Programs 
www.assistanceleague.org/san-

antonio/ 

Beldon Roofing Company 
Trusted Since 1946 

https://www.beldon.com/ 
833-5-BELDON 

Blue Skies of Texas 
Retirement Community 

In the tradition of Air Force Village 
https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/ 

866-553-5389  

Cardiology First Clinic 
Heartfelt Cardiology Care 

www.CardiologyFirstClinic.com 
210-767-2549 

CTWP Digital Solutions 
Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines & 

Office Equipment 
https://www.ctwp.com/ 

210-590-2897  

Dignity Memorial 
Advanced Planning 

Maritza Cano 
www.DignityMemorial 

210-833-6223 

The Green Technology Group  
IT Solutions Company 

Leave “IT” to us! 
http://www.tgtgllc.com   

202-285-4748  

Leborne  
Health & Life Insurance 

Jovi Leborne 
www.lebornehealthandlife.com 

619-778-5073 

Leonard Contracting Inc 
New & remodeling construction  
info@leonardcontracting.com 
www.leonardcontracting.com 

 210-493-8303 

Liquidation SA! 
Pallets of goods at low prices 

javier.g.bocanegra@gmail.com 
www.liquidationsa.com 

210-360-0429 

Medical Services 
International 

Providing Healthcare Consulting 
Services 

210-497-0263 

MOAA Career Transition 
Texas Coordinator 

David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret) 
dwpatrick01@gmail.com 

210-259-9867 

Our Lady of the Lake University 
Nonprofit Management Graduate 

Online Degree 
https://tinyurl.com/45je334w  

Chuck Rodriguez (MG Ret USA) Ph D 
 210– 504-7502 

Rover.com  
Pet Services 
Dee Aslett 

Rover.com/sit/DEEA17982 
210-834-5750 

Sagora Senior Living 
“Resident First” Philosophy 

Landon Ridge & The Adante 
www.sagora.com 

817-446-4792 

Security Service Federal 
Credit Union  

Full-service Financial Cooperative 
https://www.ssfcu.org/ 

888-415-7878  

Texas Terrain Masters 
Landscaping & Construction 

Services 
https://texasterrainmasters.com 

737-717-7915 

USAA 
Financial Services Company 

https://www.usaa.com/ 
800-531-8722  

If you use any of the folks listed here 
do tell them the Alamo Chapter of 

MOAA referred you - it’ll show them 
their partnership with us is working!! 

 

Your ad could be here! 
We offer Corporate Partnerships (3 levels); Newsletter Advertising as well as 

annual Golf Tournament Sponsorships.  Contact Col Lisa Skopal, USAF (Ret) 
 210-394-3885 

Lskopal@ymail.com  
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VOLUNTEER STAFF: 

PRESIDENT               Lt Col Kitty Meyers 
   kamconsulthr@gmail.com 
PROGRAMS   Col David Patrick 
  dwpatrick01@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP   COL Felix Santiago 
  felixsantiago01@gmail.com 
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS  MAJ James Cunningham 
  jimbob48@sbcglobal.net 
SECRETARY   LTC Mike Frankel 
  michael.s.frankel@gmail.com 
TREASURER   Col Brad Barnhart 
  bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com 
SCHOLARSHIPS  Col Peter Hunt 
 moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com 
MARKETING           Col Lisa Skopal 
  lskopal@ymail.com 
PERSONAL AFFAIRS  Col Stu Myers 
Personal Affairs Assist  CAPT Cora Bayle Cox 
PR-SOCIAL MEDIA   LtCol Kathie Estrada 
EDITOR   LtCol Juliet Chelkowski 
CHAPLAIN   LTC James Taylor 
PX/VAC Rep Jim Cunningham 
SA TRANSITION  LtCol Kitty Meyers 
TX TRANSITION  Col David Patrick 
WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson 
HISTORIAN (Open) 
VOLUNTEER COORD Col Pete Schaub 
BLUE SKIES REP   LtCol Tom Carter 
ARC REP  Col Joe & Janet Morgan 
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON LT Rachel Johnson 
SURVIVING SPOUSE COORD  LTC Martin Garcia 

CONTRACTOR:      Trish Meserve 
 
Chapter Board: 
  

Chairman: (Open) 
Vice Chair: LtCol Ed Marvin  
Col Mac McDonald Col Frank Rohrbough 
LTC Jim Finch  LTC Bill Goforth 
MAJ Josh Welch 
 

Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation Board: 
COL Robert Akam  Maj Tony Hargrove 
Col Peter Hunt                 CAPT Bill Whiting 
 

     

Editorial Policy 
The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers 
Association of America—Alamo Chapter.  It is pub-
lished once each month to inform the membership of 
issues and activities of interest to all. 
MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 
501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is 
a 501c 3.   

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are 
strictly non partisan. 

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not en-
dorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter 
and does not represent any recommendation to the 
membership.  Opinions expressed in articles contained 
herein are not necessarily those of the membership as 
a whole or the Chapter.  Questions should be directed 
to the Editor at the Chapter office.  
  

MOAA-AC  PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 
78234 

(210) 228-9955  www.alamomoaa.org 
moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net  

 
 MOAA-AC is a private organization.  It is not a part of the DoD 

or any of its components and has no governmental status. 
 

Like Us on Facebook! 

Dale Addington, Col USAF (Ret) 
Thomas  Atkinson, LTC USAF (Ret) 
Lane Bomar, COL USA 
Kathy Estrada, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Matt Brockway, COL USA (Ret) 
Jeanette  Brooks 
Wilson Brown, LTC USAR (Ret) 
Vaughn Caudill, COL USA (Ret) 
Benjamin Chacko, COL USA (Ret) 
Ada Conlan, Col USAF (Ret) 
Betty Cruzen  
Jim Cuskey, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Vincent  De Innocentiis, CAPT USN
(Ret) 
Kathryn Deuster, COL USA (Ret) 
Richard Elgin, CAPT USN (Ret) 
Jim Finch, LTC USA (Ret) 
Joel Gage, MAJ USA (Fmr) 
Jerry Gonzales, LTC USA (Ret) 
Joyce Habina, Maj USAF (Ret) 
Daniel Haley, Maj USAF (Ret) 
Clare Helminiak, RDML USPHS 
(Ret) 
Ryan Hennessey, Maj USMCR 
Amy Holpuch, CPT USA 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those members born in 
the month of March. 

  If you have a birthday this month and your name is not here, then we 
do not have your birth month in our records.  If you’d like to be in-

cluded please call or email us the information. 

Charlotte Koch, LCDR USN (Ret) 
Benjamin Linduff, SFC  USA (Ret) FOC 
Forest Little, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Mac McDonald, Col USAF (Ret) 
Ruth McIntosh, 1Lt USAF (Ret) 
Robert Mesick, COL USA (Ret) 
Janet Morgan 
Wright Nodine, Jr, Col USAF (Ret) 
Mary Paschall 
Greg Perez, CPT USA (Ret) 
Randall Perkins, COL USA (Ret) 
Norbert Picha, COL USA (Ret) 
Roy Poole, Lt Col USAF (Ret) 
Kerry Reyna, LTC USAR (Ret) 
Jeanne Rigg 
Jim Roberts, Col USAF (Ret) 
David Root, Col USAF (Ret) 
Felix Santiago, COL USA (Ret) 
Andrew Sawyer, MAJ USA (Ret) 
Dennis Shumaker, Col USAF (Ret) 
Jeremy Smith, CPT USA (Ret) 
Steve Thompson, Col USAF (Ret) 
Dale Vande Hey, Col USAF (Ret) 
Peg Viney 
Edith Weidemann, LTC USA (Ret) 

Considering joining a MOAA chapter? Debating whether to renew your 
chapter membership? Talking to a potential new member? Here are 
some of the key benefits to belonging to one of MOAA’s more than 400 
chapters: 
· Connections: When you attend chapter meetings, become active on a 

committee, or take a prominent leadership role, you will forge lasting 
ties with other MOAA members who have common professional in-
terests and similar association concerns. 

· Community involvement: Chapter membership provides opportuni-
ties to contribute to your community in a variety of ways, from 
providing scholarships to local students to supporting causes that 
support wounded warriors, active duty servicemembers and their 
families, and veterans in-need. 

· Legislative advocacy: MOAA chapter members play a critical role in 
advancing legislation at both the state and national level. This grass-
roots advocacy is key to MOAA achieving its legislative goals. 

Chapter Membership Benefits 
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              Thursday,  March 23 
 

Scholarship Awards 
                Luncheon  

 

  BrigGen Guy Walsh, USAF (Ret) 
Exec Dir of NSCC at UTSA   

 
Ft Sam Golf Club 

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am 

Menu 
Buffet featuring Roasted Poblano Soup, Gourmet Turkey & Pesto Sand-
wich served on Ciabatta bread, Salad Bar, with Lemon Bars for Dessert. 

Coffee, Water & Iced Tea. 
Wine station  (pay as you pour) 

 
Cost per person: Pay In Advance $24; Pay At the Door $28 

Enclosed: $______ 
 

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 15 March 
Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 

Name____________________________________ 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org  

            Thursday, April 13 
 

      Chapter Luncheon 

          Dr Jill Palmer 
Endeavors Veteran Wellness Center 

 
Ft Sam Golf Club 

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 
Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch served 11:30am 

Menu 
Buffet featuring Soup, French Dip sandwiches with Smoked Provolone 

& Garlic aioli, Spring Mix Salad Bar, with Chocolate Eclairs for Dessert. 
Coffee, Water & Iced Tea. 

Wine station  (pay as you pour) 
 

Cost per person: Pay In Advance $24; Pay At the Door $28 
Enclosed: $______ 

 

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 5 April 
Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed  

Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations 

Name____________________________________ 
 

Guest(s):_________________________________ 
 
 

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made 
payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 
Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or 

reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org  


